

INDEPENDENT ENVIRONMENTAL MONITORING AGENCY

P.O. Box 1192, Yellowknife, NT X1A 2N8 • Phone (867) 669-9141 • Fax (867) 669-9145 Website: www.monitoringagency.net • Email: monitor1@vk.com

June 9, 2008

Zabey Nevitt
Executive Director
Wek'èezhìi Land and Water Board
1 - 4905 48 St.
Yellowknife NT
X1A 3S3

Re: Technical Review of the Ekati Watershed Adaptive Management Plan

Dear Mr. Nevitt.

The Independent Environmental Monitoring Agency worked with the Environmental Management Advisory Board (EMAB) to hire Jacques Whitford-Axys to conduct a technical review of the Ekati Watershed Adaptive Management Plan (WAMP) and Diavik's Adpative Management Plan.

We understand that the formal review of the WAMP was suspended on March 28, 2008 due to a number of outstanding reports. The Agency initiated the joint review with EMAB prior to the suspension and we have received the final report from the consultants. Furthermore, we know that the technical review was recently submitted by EMAB to the Diavik public registry.

In the interest of providing your Board with some timely views and perspectives regarding the WAMP, we are now submitting the attached technical review even though the formal review process is suspended. This review focused on what an adaptive management plan should contain rather than the details of the proposed thresholds and triggers as we understand there will be further opportunities for such comments. We will also be providing you with our own reviews of some of the critical documents that should feed into the WAMP, such as the Long Lake Containment Facility Water Quality Prediction Models, and the Variability Study conducted by the company.



We would be pleased to discuss this technical review of the WAMP with you and your staff, and other interested parties, at your convenience.

Sincerely,

--Original Signed By-

Bill Ross Chairperson

cc. Society Members
Laura Tyler, BHPB
Bruce Hanna, Fisheries and Oceans
Anne Wilson, Environment Canada
John McCullum, EMAB